The Barren River Rod and Gun Club
Campground Protocol
(Effective Sept. 1, 2025)

1. Club members must call or inform a board member of their intent to use campgrounds
via phone, text, email, or in person. Please disclose the estimated number in your party and
length of stay. (The notified board member will then inform the rest of the board of campground
use.)

2. There must be at least one camping club member present on grounds per 10 camping
guests. (The use of ranges while camping is still limited to 2 guests per 1 membership, at a
time.)

3. Length of stay can be up to 21 consecutive days (3 weeks). Any stay beyond 3 weeks
must have board approval. Any and all use of campgrounds is at the Board’s discretion.

4, The campgrounds are available to multiple campers at one time. The Club only permits
and allows use of the campgrounds and does not “reserve” sites or hold dates.

5. Dogs and other pets are allowed. Pets must be on leash or tethered and never
unattended. There is noise from firing guns as well as abundant wildlife, and we do not want
your pet to run off. Your pet(s) must be under your control at all times. Please pick up after
your pet.

6. The Club provides firewood at the campground and there is no need to bring your own.
To help prevent spreading disease from outside sources, please do NOT bring your own

firewood.

8. Do not leave campfires unattended. Campfires must be completely extinguished upon
departure.

7. Alcohol is NOT permitted on the property, including the campgrounds.
8. Please make every effort to clean up your campsite upon leaving and report anything
that may need our attention to a board member, so that we can address it and improve the

campground for future use.

The Board of Directors



